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20th March 2023 

 

 

 

Dear Resident, 
 

Vanbrugh Hill - Safety and Pedestrian Improvements 

 

As you may be aware there have been numerous incidents of vehicles using the wrong side of 

the road to overtake queuing traffic. This type of behaviour is incredibly dangerous and can 

result in serious injury especially to pedestrians. The Borough and the Metropolitan Police have 

discussed this issue and have decided to address this issue is to install traffic islands with keep 

left signs on them with the aim to enforce with cameras. 

 

Proposed enforcement cameras will capture any vehicles travelling on the wrong side of the 

new island. This will result in fines being issued and potential prosecution to persistent 

offenders. 

 

In addition, we have received petitions from residents regarding lack of crossing facilities on 

Vanbrugh Hill, this will also be addressed with the introduction of the traffic islands. 

 

The construction of these islands will require parking spaces to be removed, new parking bays 

will be provided nearby on Vanbrugh Hill and Calvert Road. 

 

The works are programmed to start 17th April 2023 and will take 3 weeks to complete, 

weather permitting. All works will be carried out Monday to Friday between 08:00 and 16:00.  

 

Works will be done in two halves to maintain access for vehicles and pedestrians. Temporary 

traffic management will be in place during this time to minimise disruption to travel 

 

Nature of these works will cause some noise and vibration, our contractors will be working to 

keep disruption to an absolute minimum, but the. 

 

Please see the plan on the reverse of this letter for your information. 

 

If you have any comments or require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact 

the Traffic Team at traffic.team@royalgreenwich.gov.uk quoting ref: Vanbrugh Hill 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Darren Little 

Senior Traffic Engineer (Traffic) 

Strategic Transportation 

Directorate of Communities, 

Environment and Central 

Woolwich Centre 

35 Wellington Street 

London 

SE18 6HQ 

 

Main number 020 8921 8888 

Textphone 020 8921 5951 

mailto:traffic.team@royalgreenwich.gov.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


